Welcome

Laurie Burgess welcomed all to the DARTEP meeting. Laurie thanked Michael MacDonald, Beth Feiten, Brian Filipiak, and Sean Kotke for their service to the organization and for the planning of the current meeting. Norms for the Zoom meeting were reviewed.

DARTEP Treasurer's Report October 2, 2020



Transactions:

- February Balance was \$3172.56
- × (+15) 2020-21 Dues EPP's \$3150.00
- Anticipate returning \$1500 to GoReact, who was sponsoring lunch in the spring
- × \$300 honorarium
- Ending balance on Sep. 30 was \$5,959.41



Any questions contact:

Beth Feiten Pawley Hall #385 456 Pioneer Drive Rochester, MI 48309 248-370-3083



Organization Reports

• DARTEP Treasurer's Report, Beth Feiten

Beth provided an overview of the process to make DARTEP dues payment, the February account balance, a proposed honorarium, and the ending balance.

• Michigan Association of Colleges of Teacher Education (MACTE)

Beth Kubitskey thanked Sally Rae for her service to MACTE. MACTE meetings will be virtual this year with an October 16th meeting and the consideration of by-laws at that first meeting. Dues will be waived this year and it is hoped that participationcan

Michigan Association Teacher Educators (MATE)

Ray Francis reported a membership of 128 members and membership is free. Student teacher of the year program will be suspended until the spring. MATE journal will be published in March following the Spring conference—see website for further information.

- Michigan Public Deans Council
- Michigan Independent Educator Preparation Institutions (MIEPI)

Susan English reported that she is the co-chair with Laurie Burgess. She described the role and mission of the organization and encouraged participants from the independent institutions to provide updates concerning membership for accuracy in the records and collaboration. AQQEP was mentioned as an interest to explore.

- Consortium Outstanding Achievement in Teaching with Technology (COATT): no report
- Michigan Teacher Education Network (MITEN), Paula Lancaster

Paula Lancaster described that MiTEN is an organization that include P-12 and post-secondary teacher educators with a networking focus to develop a professional system of practice that focuses on equity. Facilitated learning network learning communities will be continuing this academic year in a virtual format with a state-wide institute. All are welcome to join and Paula welcome enquiries.

DARTEP Business

Approval of Minutes

Laurie Burgess moved that the minutes be accepted, Michael MacDonald seconded. Approved.

Chair-Elect

Michael MacDonald nominated Jennifer Klemm of CMU to serve as the Vice-Chair of DARTEP for the 2020-2021 academic year. Beth Kubitskey seconded. Motion carried.

Honorarium: Michael MacDonald moved that a \$300 honorarium be awarded to Brian Filipiak of Eastern Michigan University for his services to DARTEP in the area of listserv support and zoom meeting facilitation.

Michael MacDonald moved, Beth Kubitskey and Sally Rae seconded. Motion carried.